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Peer QA Panel Meeting 21.06.22 Summary of Learning:


           Strengths:

· Students appear to have been well supported and appropriately challenged during recent placements, with assessments being robust, overall. 

· Reports are strengthened where there is clear evidence that the PE and OSS have been working well together, as well as a good assessment of learning  by the OSS.

· The most comprehensive reports are well-evidenced, linked to the Index of Evidence and provide strong holistic assessments of students’ learning and development, linked to specific practice examples. 

· Reports are strengthened where there is a succinct summary of the work  undertaken on placement, which should include description of specific training and activities  the student has completed, especially opportunities to participate in or learn about statutory work. 

· Strong reports are supported by an Index of Evidence which contains a range of types and sources of evidence.

· Additional learning needs should be outlined and demonstrate what reasonable adjustments have been made or discussed.


Areas for Development:


· PEs need to ensure areas for continuing learning and development are clear and specific, linked to PCF domains and PQS/KSS. 

· Students could benefit from making meaningful use of the Index of Evidence and perhaps need more guidance from PEs with this. 

· Evaluative statements about the demonstration of the SWEPS are helpful. More specific guidance on how to report on evidence of the SWEPS will be provided next academic year. 

· Action plans should be SMART, linked to the Overall Assessment, address the student’s learning and development needs and be mapped to PCF domains. 

· Holistic Assessments should outline progress made, relative to learning opportunities, and demonstrate how the student has been both appropriately challenged and supported from the beginning to end. 

· Explicit account should be taken of any impact of Covid on the placement experience and learning opportunities.

· Consideration needs to be given to preparing final year students particularly,  for the ASYE.

· PEs should try to remain within the recommended word count, however it is expected that there may be more/less to write within some domains. 
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